	Distributed Education Coordination Council
	4/11/2012
Minutes
10:30 a.m. – 12:00 p.m.

District Annex Conference room 

	Glen Kuck

T.L. Brink

Andrew Chang

Jack Jackson
	

	TOPIC
	DISCUSSION
	FURTHER ACTION 

	Review and Approval of Minutes
	Approved by consensus 
	

	Crafton Hills reports

	T.L. reported that Crafton is doing a satisfaction and feedback survey for online classes. T.L. will provide a copy to Glen and recommends that Glen direct any questions he may have concerning the survey to Rick Hogrefe.

There was a very small turn out at the Crafton flex day. 
	

	Valley College Reports

	Jack reported that the substantive change report was approved at the March board and will now continue through the rest of the approval process with the anticipated final approval in June.  Jack gives kudos to Kay Weiss for doing the majority of the work on the report. 
Valley did a survey for on-line student satisfaction and received 71 results.  For the most part students were very satisfied and there were very good comments.  The survey results were very helpful and Valley plans on conducting the survey every semester until the next accreditation
There will be 17 online classes this summer.


	

	Distributed Education Reports 

	. 

Glen reported that he has made changes to the DE job description.  CSEA is in support of the changes and the description is now with HR.  Glen will work with Bruce to get the positions posted; Tre is still working 2 hours a day and Brock 20 hours a week.   T.L. expressed that he wished to be on the hiring committee.

	

	Discussion Items 
· System upgrade from 9.5 to 9.7 (Glen) 
· Recommendations to enhance on line programs (Glen) 

	Glen reported that there is an upgrade to Blackboard from 9.5 to 9.7. Installation of this upgrade may provide fixes to some of the issues we are having. Now we need to identify a good time to make the upgrade, Glen requests that Jack and T.L. discuss this with their online committee and the let him know the out-come of the discussion.  
Glen reported that Bruce and the Board are very strong supporters of online classes and would like to see us offer more. The question is can we enhance what we do to make online classes more desirable and successful for students. Some of the ideas discussed were:
1. Offer more support services 

2. Partner with a Private non-profit university to offer course online when we cannot do so. 

3. Focus on certain groups, certain learning styles.
4. Offer one section with double the amount of students, the instructor can double load. 

5. Dedicate funds for online instructors development 

6. Enhance the online experience through voice and video, Wimba Voice Board and Voice thread will assist in this. 
	Glen will write up a summary of recommendations to discuss at the next meeting. 

	Next Meeting
	May 2, 2012
	


